
Being on the registry has been causing troubles with landlords allowing us to stay 

in one place. I have completed the sentencing and been compliant for the 10 

years as I was told I would have to do. I was also told that after the 10 years my 

name would be removed from the registry, but 26 years later my name is still on 

the registry.  

I had lived in the same place for 21 years and have had to move twice in the past 2 

years because my name is still on the registry. 

Being on the registry has made it hard to find employment. Having found 

employment as an over the road truck driver, it is difficult in getting deliveries and 

loads to haul because of being on the registry.  

I am in favor for the passing of this bill to allow release and removal from the 

registry. Being helpful to those around me and to those in need as much as I 

possibly can, without any pay or favor in return. 

Staying compliant, and being a better person has not been a problem for me and I 

can continue to be compliant in the future. 

 

Thank you, Lonnie. 


